LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Saturday - October 1

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Mary Ann Rockow

Sunday - October 2

7:30 am Thomas Youniss

10:30 am People of Corpus Christi

5:00 pm Adam LaLuzerne

Monday - October 3

*5:05 pm NO MASS

Tuesday - October 4

*5:05 pm NO MASS

Wednesday - October 5

*5:05 pm Sandi Larson

Thursday - October 6

*5:05 pm Dan Viste

Friday - October 7

*8:20 am Orville Doell

Saturday - October 8

3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Charles & Shirley Holmes

Sunday - October 9

7:30 am People of Corpus Christi

10:30 am William & Ruth Novak

5:00 pm Jenna Baranczyk

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: The 27th Sunday Ordinary Time

Sunday Hebakkuk 1:2-3;2:2-4,Ps. 95:1-2,6-7,8-9, 2Timothy 1:6-8,13-14,Luke 17:5-10

Monday Galatians 1:6-12, Psalms 111:1B-2,7-8,9&10C, Luke 10:25-37

Tuesday Galatians 1:13-24, Ps. 139:1B-3,13-14AB,14C-15,Lk.10:38-42

Wednesday Galatians 2:1-2,7-14, Psalms 117:1BC,2,Luke 11:1-4

Thursday Galatians 3:1-5, Luke1:69-70,71-72,73-75, Luke 11:5-13

Friday Galatians 3:7-14, Psalms 111:18-2,3-4,5-6, Luke 11:15-26

Saturday Galatians 3:22-29, Psalms 105:2-3,4-5,6-7, Luke 11:27-28

-Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer" on the Creighton University's Online Ministries web site: http://www.creighton.edu/Collaborative/Ainistry/online.html - Used with permission.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

"Lick" Family Violence Campaign: St. Ann's (DCCW)

Help us lick family violence as next weekend we will be handing out suckers after all Masses.

40 Days for Life

The Fall 40 Days for Life (24/7) Campaign starts Sept. 28th through Nov. 6th, on the sidewalk near the Planned Parenthood Clinic on 2605 S. Oneida St. in Green Bay. Our presence is so very important! Let's join together in prayer and fasting in order to build a culture of life! Corpus Christi, St. Joe's and Maplewood are set for Sunday afternoons Oct. 9, Oct. 23rd and Nov. 6th from 12-2 to walk and pray. Even if you can only be there for ½ hour, I encourage you to be that quiet voice for the unborn. For carpooling or more information call Dianne at 743-2260.

WHAT'S HAPPENING

*Priests attending Clergy Congress-Mon., Tues., & Wed.

Monday - October 3 No Daily Mass

6:00-7:15 pm Daniel Plan/Parish Center Basement

Tuesday – October 4 No Daily Mass

5:45-7:00 pm Parish Council Meeting

Wednesday – October 5 Daily Mass @ 5:05pm

5:45-7:00 pm Genesis @ St. Joe's Formation Center 6:00-7:15 pm Edge @ Corpus

Thursday – October 6

7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal/Church

PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week, Sept. 19-Sept. 2	5, 2016 Week (13)
Parish Support	\$3,700.00
ACH Monthly	\$3.802.00
Offertory Collection	\$800.00
Votive Candles	\$53.20
Technology & Capital Improvements	\$10.00
Donations	\$705.00
Perpetual Care/Reflection Garden	\$51.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT	\$9,121.20
Budgeted Expenses for the Week	\$9,181.37
Weekly Shortage	(\$60.17)

\$CRIP REPORT

Sales for Week of: Sept. 19 – Sept. 25, 2016 \$4,766.30 **Profit for the Week:** \$218.57

Scrip News: Scrip available in the parish office only on Thurs. from 11:30-1pm and after all weekend Masses.

PARISH NEWS



Weddings
Congratulations to Mr. & Mrs. Steve
Parkansky, who were wed on Sat. Sept. 24th.

Wedding Bann

Todd Augustian & Ginane Umentum Wedding: Sat. Oct. 8th

We Need Your Help!

A volunteer is needed to help count the collection on Monday mornings in the parish center. We are also in need of Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion. Please contact the office if you are able to help us out!



Diocesan-wide Diaper Drive: Respect Life Month Oct.

There is a huge need within our diocese for diapers. All sizes, but particularly the larger ones, sizes 3-6. Let's help stock the shelves with diapers and wipes at our local crisis pregnancy centers and Parenting Support Programs through Catholic Charities! Help build the pyramid in the main entrance of church! We will collect until Oct. 23rd.

NOTES FROM FR. CARL.....



The weather sure has taken a turn-get out the sweaters and sweatshirts!

In our Gospel this weekend we hear the apostles say to the Lord, "Increase our faith". God gives us the gift of faith, but it

comes to us through others. We hear the word of God proclaimed at Mass and we in turn need to go out into the world and become models to those we meet. Moreover, our modeling of Christian behavior can be one of the greatest ways to pass along our faith to others. Let us continue to listen to our Lord and allow him to guide us in our faith, prayers and deeds. Blessings, Fr. Carl

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Women of the Parish

All women are invited to Holy Name of Mary on Tuesday Oct. 11th for the DCCW Vicariate 7 Fall Meeting. The night starts with Mass at 6pm, speaker, meeting and social to follow. Please attend and help us to keep the traveling statue here at Corpus Christi.

Catholic Man Night: Tues. Oct. 11th 6:30pm @ Corpus

Calling all men! This is an awesome evening of food, discussion, prayer, and camaraderie. Fr. Quinn Mann, Director of Catholic Youth Expeditions in Bailys Harbor, and Deacon Mark Hibbs from Holy Name of Mary will be presenting and presiding for this valuable evening. We'll start at 6:30 PM in the church, with a little prayer and reflection, followed by a hearty meal and refreshments. Come and make new friends and grow your faith!

Join Us!

The ladies of the St. Ann Society Invite you to join us on a pilgrimage to Our Lady of Good Help Shrine on Tuesday, October 25th. A Babler bus will pick us up in the west parking lot, leaving at 9:00, and returning at 1:30. If you prefer, you may park at the Babler station and catch the bus there at 8:30. We will have a special welcome,



tour the Shrine, and have the opportunity to attend the Rosary and Mass. You may bring your own lunch, or purchase a sandwich, chips, cookie, chips and beverage for either \$6.95 or \$8.95, depending on type of sandwich. For more information, or to sign up, please contact Terie Johnson at 262-945-7150. Reservations are due by October 11th. A free will donation to cover the cost of the bus will be appreciated.

Healing Masses at The Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help Sun. Oct 2 and Sat. Oct 29 - 1pm, Fr. Ubald Rugirangoga Sat. Oct 8 - 11 am, Bishop David L. Ricken

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education

It's kick off weekend for Life Teen! Our first Life Teen Mass of the season is Sunday, October 2nd at 5pm at Corpus Christi. This is NOT a teen Mass: all are welcome! And yes, it "counts" as your Sunday Mass. In fact, we offer this Mass weekly so if you ever are traveling, want to sleep in, or want to check out the Life Teen Mass, you are welcome! After Mass, high school teens will gather for dinner and then a Life Night (their Religious Education) until 8pm.

Edge (middle school RE) kick-off was last week and man it's great to be back! We have a very energetic and open group of 6-8th graders. If they haven't registered yet, they can come to Edge on Wednesday night to get the papers. It is never too late to be part of the group! We meet from 6-7:15pm at Corpus Christi. We ask that all parents drop off students in the lower lot off of Maple St and the students enter in door 3.

Confirmation is also up and running! We have a great group from FIVE parishes! We've had two classes and we have a break from classes until October 19th.

GENESIS NEWS

Genesis: Elementary Faith Formation @ St. Joe's

Classes have started, so if you are new to our program or did not get a registration packet, please contact Penny at 743-2062. Class is Wed. nights 5:45-7pm.

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

The Daniel Plan

The Fall session for The Daniel Plan has started, but you can still be a part of this. Come join them on Monday nights 6-7:15pm in the basement of the parish center until November 14th. The Daniel Plan is about



abundance, not deprivation as you make the change to a healthier lifestyle. God is at the center of this plan using the power of His word for the encouragement to gain victory in becoming a healthier, happier person. The cost for the book is \$18.00. Please bring your bible also. Contact Lynda at 743-2429 to register.

Movie, Munchies & (Saint) Mother

Teresa: "Mother Teresa"

Olivia Hussey illuminates the life story of St. Teresa. Join us on Fri. Oct. 14th @6pm in St. Joe's social hall. Bring your comfortable lawn chair!



Mark Your Calendars!

Mother Mary Catherine of the Missionaries of the Word will share the story of her life and times with St. Teresa of Calcutta. SS. Peter & Paul Parish, Thurs., Nov. 3, 5:00 pm Soup Supper with 6:00 pm Presentation. Reservations are appreciated by calling the parish office 743-4842.



A time to say thanks

'Deepest gratitude' offered to public safety professionals at Blue Mass

BY SAM LUCERO | FOR THE COMPASS

GREEN BAY - Gratitude summarized the message delivered to members of the public safety profession during the annual Blue Mass celebrated Sept. 18 at St. Francis Xavier Cathedral.

Bishop David Ricken, along with five priests (Frs. Dan Felton, Richard Getchel, Scott Valentyn, Joseph Dorner and Antoine Boucheron) and two deacons (Tom Mahoney and David Parker) presided at the liturgy, which was attended by numerous uniformed police and fire department personnel.

"We join in expressing our deepest gratitude to you for all of the sacrifices you make to put your lives in danger in defense of the public good," said Bishop Ricken during his homily. He said the service, attended by Catholics and non-Catholics, was an opportunity for community members "to say thank you. ... I am hoping people will not take you for granted, but recognize that you and your families make tremendous sacrifices to serve us and to keep us safe and to



SAM LUCERO | THE COMPASS

Brown County Sheriff's Deputy Nate Stevens gets a kiss from his daughter, Clair Marie Stevens, 1, during the Blue Mass held Sept. 18 at St. Francis Xavier Cathedral in Green Bay. Bishop David Ricken, along with several diocesan priests, celebrated the Mass in thanksgiving for public safety professionals.

keep peace flourishing through our communities."

Bishop Ricken offered a brief history of the Blue Mass. He said the first Blue Mass was celebrated on Sept. 29, 1934, by Fr. Thomas Dade, founder of the Catholic Police and Fire Society,

at St. Patrick Church in Washington, D.C. Over the years, and especially after 9/11, more church leaders around the country are sponsoring them annually.

Our full story appears in the Sept. 23 issue.

FRANKLY **FRANCIS**

Dear Brothers and Sisters.

There are moments of weariness and disillusion. Thus let us remember these words of the Lord, which give us so much consolation and allow us to understand whether we are placing our energy at the service of the good. Indeed, at times our weariness is caused by placing trust in things that are not essential, because we have distanced ourselves from what really matters in life. The Lord teaches us not to be afraid to follow Hirn, because the hope that we place in Him will never disappoint. Thus, we are called to learn from Him what it means to live on mercy so as to be instruments of mercy. Live on mercy so as to be instruments of mercy: live on mercy and feel needful of Jesus' mercy, and when we feel in need of forgiveness, of consolation, let us learn to be merciful to others.

> + Pope Francis. Sept. 14, 2016



Parish dedicates Life Teen coffee house to Adam LaLuzerne

BY MONICA SAWYN | FOR THE COMPASS

STURGEON BAY — There were desserts — lots of them - and a standing-room-only crowd of laughing, talking, milling people.

They had all come to pay tribute to a fallen friend, to rename Corpus Christi's Life Teen coffee house after him - and to announce a social media campaign in his memory.

"I don't think you know how much Adam

liked to eat," quad-parish youth minister Sarah Gavin told a chuckling crowd. "That is why we said bring lots of desserts. So please, eat!"

Adam LaLuzerne was a former parish and Life Teen member, and most currently a student at St. Norbert College in De Pere. He and a college friend, Kurt Ahonen of Suamico, drowned in July after being swept off a pier near Sheboygan. Another friend, Dylan Abeyta of Sturgeon Bay, was also swept into the water, but was rescued.

The tears had mostly all been shed weeks ago. and the Sept. 1 gathering was a time to share memories, friendships and, above all, laughter.

Gavin noted that LaLuzerne had spent a lot of time at the coffee house, located in the lower level of the parish center.

Our full story appears in the Sept. 9 issue.

5 THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW

The Rosary

PATRICIA KASTEN | THE COMPASS

- The feast of Our Lady of the Rosary is Oct. 7. The feast dates to the Battle of Lepanto on Oct. 7, 1571.
- 2 The Joyful Mysteries are traditionally prayed on Mondays. They offer reflection on the Incarnation and Jesus' childhood.
- 3 The Sorrowful Mysteries are prayed o Tuesdays and Fridays, and most days The Sorrowful Mysteries are prayed on in Lent. They present Jesus' suffering and death, the first half of the Paschal Mystery.
- The Glorious Mysteries are recited on Wednesdays, Saturdays and most Sundays. The Glorious Mysteries reflect on the second half of the Paschal Mystery, the Resurrection and Ascension, as well as the Assumption and Coronation of Mary.
- 5 The Luminous Mysteries, added in 2002 by St. John Paul II, are prayed The Luminous Mysteries, added in on Thursdays. They honor Jesus' ministry.

Faithful citizenship: The moral life

In my experience as a pastor and as a bishop, I have found that many people love Jesus and strive to be good people, but they struggle with one (or several) aspects of church teaching, especially regarding the moral life. When a pastor or bishop speaks about morality. sometimes they are told to "mind your own business" or "you have no right to tell me how

BISHOP'S CORNER

Bishop David Ricken

to live my life." Yet, Pope Francis reminds each of us in Evangelii Gaudium that "The church's pastors . . . have the right to offer opinions in all that affects people's lives, since the task of evangelization implies and demands the integral promotion of each human being" (182).

In our journey as Disciples on the Way, I want to focus my efforts during this presidential election season on discussing the moral life as

it pertains to how particular issues are treated by candidates and public officials. The way each of us lives his or her life affects the family, the church, society and the common good,

In discussions on the moral life. I find that some individuals do not understand the distinctions that exist between and among clusters of issues.

In "Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship," the U.S. bishops comment on two major temptations that can block our ability to promote and defend human life and

The first is a moral equivalence that makes no ethical distinctions between different kinds of issues involving human life and dignity. The direct and intentional destruction of innocent human life from the moment of conception until natural death is always wrong and is not just one issue among many. It must always be opposed (no. 28).

Here the bishops are clearly stating that protection of life and the dignity of the human person are foundational to the consideration of all else. Without these, especially the protection of human life, all other treatments of the human person become relative and circumstantial.

The second is the misuse of these necessary moral distinctions as a way of dismissing or ignoring other serious threats to human life and dignity. The current and projected extent of environmental degradation has become a moral crisis, especially because it poses a risk to humanity in the future and threatens the lives of poor and vulnerable human persons here and now.

Read the entire column in the Sept. 23 issue.

Please mail \$23 payment to:

he Compass

P.O. Box 8474 Carol Stream, IL 60197-8474 For faster service, call: 920-272-8208 or Toll-free 877-500-3580, Ext. 8208

Name

Email: compasscirc@gbdioc.org

Address

Parish **New Subscribers Only** Parish SNAPSHOT



SUBMITTED PHOTO | FOR THE COMPASS

Children from St. James Parish in Cooperstown tie fleece blankets to donate to St. Vincent Hospital's Pediatric Unit in Green Bay during the parish's Vacation Bible School. For more than 25 years, children have gathered at St. James Church for a week-long, themed adventure that combines fun and faith. This year, 63 children participated.

Submit your snapshot Email your digital photo to us at compassnews@gbdioc.org



MAKING A DIFFERENCE

A FOUNDATION IN EQUALITY

Our country was founded on a simple yet powerful truth, that all people are created equal with God-given rights. While this idea has proven harder to put into practice than it is to believe, it has still guided us through hard times. And whenever equality has been recognized and rights have been upheld, our country has been strengthened.

We are again at a time in our history whencertain people in our society are seen as inferior and their rights are being trampled. A child, just moments before being born, has lost even the right to life. They are seen as less than a person, as something that can be done away with.

Even as the courts tell us otherwise, we intuitively know that babies are people. We can see in their little smiles and small bodies that they are weak and need us to protect and nurture them. We can see in their eyes that the move from womb to world did not change who they are, and we know that it certainly should not change if they are allowed to live

In our nation, a grave moral wrong has been made into a protected legal right. Yet, the decision to legalize abortion did not change God's view of this sad act of desperation. All Christians are called to stand for God's truth (Eph. 6:14), to defend the weak and protect the helpless (Pr. 24:11-12). We are called to support those in need (Pr. 31:8-9) and rise up to defend the defenseless (Ps. 82:3-4).

Does Your Support Matter?

est provider of abortions in the U.S. Each of cant impact. Simply letting your legislators these victories is found on the local and state have taken the steps to remove tax-funded support of Planned Parenthood, the largknow you appreciate their pro-life support, or calling those who don't to let them know to the state and local levels. Across the in the abortion industry. Many other states levels, where your support makes a signififhe fight against the legal slaughter of unborn children has moved, for the most part, country local legislators have made commonsense laws, such as requiring medical nspections, that have exposed the evil found you object, helps.

In national politics, the president decides the Supreme Court justices who can protect or strip rights away. Supporting the pro-life candidate can have decades of impact. Get behind pro-life candidates, tell others about why they should be supported, and then vote for them during the elections. You can make a difference.

WHAT WILL YOU DO?

Abortion is a great evil in our country, and it is time for all Christians to respond. Will you support and love young women in their time of need? Will you volunteer at a Pro-Life organization to spread the truth? Will you support candidates who stand against the culture for life in the womb? Our history is full of victories for equality and rights; will you be a part of this one?

©2015 Heritage House 76, Inc. All rights reserved. 800-858-3040 Item na. 9946WL www.hh76.org 1-1-2016



St. John Bosco Catholic School

Volume 5, Issue 4
October 2016



From the Principal Committed To Excellence Vince Lombardi

once said. "The

quality of a person's life is in direct proportion to their commitment to excellence. regardless of their chosen field of endeavor." As you walk thru the front doors of our school you will see to your right photos of our staff at St. John Bosco. Each of us committing to excellence in the work we do each day. What does this mean? First of all, it is not just a statement but an ongoing belief. Constantly striving for excellence in every area of your life is ultimately what will determine the quality of your life, no matter what you do for a living. Excellence is not about settling for average. When you give your all at everything you do, when you commit to excellence daily, you will start to see the quality of your life escalate. You will feel more at peace. You will feel a sense of accomplishment like never before because you know that deen down. vou gave everything you had. Excellence is not about how much money is in your bank account or what kind of car you drive. Excellence is about waking up each morning and declaring that you will do your best at everything you do and be better than vou were the dav before. Excellence and per-

fection are not the same thing. Perfection is the unattainable thing you strive for when you are trying to prove something yourself or others. Excellence, on the other hand, is the confident pursuit of the highest quality when you believe in what you are doing and that its value warrants your persistent commitment. Continuing to embrace change and move forward, we give you our commitment toward excellence on behalf of the students at St. John Bosco and their continued growth in their faith, academics and social development.

Practicing Faith, Strengthening our Community, Graduating Leaders

Mrs. Dassler

P.S. Visit us on Facebook for the latest news.

VIRTUS Date

The following date is scheduled for Virtus Training:

Mon. October 17, 6:00 p.m. at St. Mary's, Luxemburg

Both Virtus Training and a Background Check are required for any adult who will be assisting in the classroom, on field trips, or any other youth involved activities of St. John Bosco School.

If at all possible, please register prior to the session. Go to www.gbdioc.org, click on Protecting God's Children, then click on Virtus.

Frozen Spoon Fund Raiser



The Parent Association is sponsoring a fund raiser with Frozen Spoon, located at 210 S. First Avenue, Sturgeon Bay. We hope that you will join us. Bring the flyer from your bulletin in to Frozen Spoon and St. John Bosco will receive 20% of all (frozen treats and food) sales throughout the entire day.

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 4TH

Kindergarten Field Trip Fun

Our Kindergarten students took a

field trip to Mrs. Spaude's house. They enjoyed time spent collecting and examining seeds.



4K Releases Classroom Butterflies

Our 4K students watched with awe as their caterpillars transformed into beautiful butterflies. Mrs. Shaw and Mrs. Weber, along with the students, released them mid-

September.



5

Creative Spirits - Creative Souls

Kicking off this weekend is the second project for our learning community, a playground endeavor titled "Creative Spirits, Creative Souls". diagram of the area is on display in the back of church along with some pictures of the various areas. The cost of the project including infrastructure costs and equipment is \$235,000. Casev and Nicole Rabach on behalf of the 5th **Ouarter Foundation have** kicked-off the campaign with a check for \$15,000 and extended a 1 to 1 challenge for another \$15,000 provided the match can be completed by December 20th. Grants will continue to be written and donations solicited until our goal is reached. Installation will begin at the end of May going thru June. The area has an outdoor education area. playground equipment for 4K students thru 8th grade, a GaGa Pit, design area for chalk drawings/doodles and many benches to enjoy our children under our beautiful trees. If you have any questions on the project please feel free to contact me at (920) 743-4144 or at

vickie.dassler@johnbocoschool.org.



Christmas Program Monday, Dec. 19 St. Joseph Church





Above: Playground Equipment planned

Left & Below: Sample design area for chalk art installed on retaining wall



Technology Update - Mrs. Hartl



transformation is in progress! We have 10 new interactive flat panel Smart Boards in grades 1-8, art and music/band. Each student in grades 4-8 has their own laptop to use in school. Grades 4K-3 have one IPad for every 3 students so that students can utilize the IPad in small group activities and individualized instruction. We have access to 2 new web based digital interactive sites, MobyMax and Brain Pop! These sites provide resources that allow our teachers to help identify our students' skills and individualize curriculum to differentiate learning to meet their specific needs

and supply engaging resources that appeal to different learning styles and abilities. The teachers are receiving training to learn how to implement all of our new wonderful resources. Keep an eye on our web page, Facebook and the newsletter to see more pictures of our digital transformation in action.

Thought for the Month—
It's what you do with
what you have that makes
you who you are.

Join us for Youth Day at Frozen Spoon on Tuesday, October 4th where St. John Bosco will be hosting this event!

Please bring this flyer into Frozen Spoon and we will receive 20% of all (frozen treats and food) sales throughout the ENTIRE DAY. REMEMBER this flyer so St. John Bosco benefits from sending you in Description

